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VILLAGE OF DELANSON 
Spring/Summer 2021 Newsletter

The Village-wide Garage Sale will be held June 5!
The highly-anticipated Delanson Village-wide garage sale will return for 2021! Please be courteous 

of others and wear a mask and practice social distancing as advised by the CDC guidelines!! 
Saturday, June 5, 2021 - 8am - 4pm - some sales will open Sunday. 

If you would like to set up your sale in the Village, please call Sharlene at 518-895-2199 for more 
information and to reserve your spot. There are only 4 spots available, so first come first served. 

Barbeque Delights Catering will be at the Firehouse from 2:00-5:00pm, see page 5 for more info.

Trash pick-up...what a lot of garbage! 
The times...they are changing!  In a time of touchless everything I guess we should expect that 

eventually it will affect the way our trash is collected. 

Years of worker’s comp claims and serious physical injuries have brought about the need to rethink the 
way we deliver this invaluable service to our community. Unfortunately, we must conform, or the trash 
doesn't get picked up. I get it, the cans are bulky, awkward and loud. It's uncomfortable and sometimes 
difficult to navigate one rolling can, much less 2! But alas, this is the way it is. 

Advantage (our new trash pick-up service) has been extremely patient and 
accommodating. They prefer you reach out to them directly with questions or concerns 
518-355-6615 (or visit their website at www.advantagedisposalny.com). They appreciate
OUR patience as we all try to work through this transition. They have a separate truck for
trash and recyclables so make sure you have 2 rolling bins to put at the road. The small
totes and your own cans are no longer usable because the crew cannot climb up the
truck to empty them.

Congratulations to the
Village of Delanson 

On 100 years of 
Incorporation! 

February 1921-2021 
Statewide Burning Ban! 

No OPEN burning 
March 15 – May 14 

Burning of leaves and  
brush is  

PROHIBITED in  
NYS at any time. 

The Village Law extends  
the burn ban to May 31. 

Leash Law in Effect 
Please remember to clean up when your dog 
“goes” on the sidewalk or someone's property. 
Thank you for your consideration. If you have 
any questions or comments, please call animal 
control officer, Darla Gullotta at 518-860-3179.
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Concerts in the Park
Music Schedule 2021 

The Concerts in the Park - At the Gazebo! are back!!!  Thursday evenings June - August beginning at 6:30 pm – 
weather permitting! Bring a chair or a blanket and kick back for some music under the stars!  Please come 

support these musical people as they entertain us because it's what they love they love to do!  COVID safety 
guidelines apply.  

Be kind and be safe and have fun! 

June 3 – Mark Baptiste – Local singer-songwriter – Mark sings a mix of folk, traditional and 
American popular songs as well as some original music.   

June 10 – Mike Short – Local singer-songwriter – Mix of folk and classic rock 

June 17 – Hot Tuesday – Gypsy jazz ensemble featuring music of Django Reinhardt, Stephane 
Grappelli and 1930s Paris. Follow them on Facebook! 

June 24 – Vicki Gayle – Country, folk and soft rock. Just a Country Girl at heart! 

July 1 – Three Quarter North (TQN) – Six veteran musicians play Americana!  Bluegrass, originals, 
folk, country, blues and acoustic rock and pop standards! Follow them on Facebook! 

July 8 – Joe Gorman & Friends – Steve, Dennis & Joe play the 60’s folk and British invasion classics.

July 15 – Warren Sieme – Contemporary folk in the tradition of James Taylor, Carole King, Jesse 
Winchester in the intimate singer/songwriter tradition of the seventies. You won’t believe it’s not JT! 

July 22 – Vicki Gayle – See June 24. 
July 29 – Mark Baptiste – See June 3. 

August 5 – Deb Fish & Friends – Oldies but goodies and country – Deb is always mixing it up! 

August 12 – Warren Sieme – See June 15. 
August 19 – Hot Tuesday – See June 17. 
August 26 – Mike Short – See June 10.  

COVID-19 safety guidelines apply! 
Like/follow us on Face Book
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Leaf and Brush Pick-Up 

May 24th 
The annual Village-wide brush pick up is scheduled for 
May 24th. Leaves must be contained in bio-degradable 

paper bags. 
PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE!!  LEAF BAGS CONTAINING 

DOG FECES WILL BE REFUSED!!
Tree branches should be no bigger 
than 8” in diameter and left in large 
pieces at the road. The longer lengths 
you leave the branches, the safer it is 
for the workers to feed them into the 
chipper.  Please place brush and leaf bags by the side of 
the road to be picked up by the Duanesburg Highway 
Department on Monday the 24th. 

May: 
17 – Village Board Meeting – 7:00pm via ZOOM
18 – Budget Vote – see Duanesburg  

School District newsletter 
24 – Brush pick-up date 
31 – Memorial Day 

June: 
14 – Flag Day
14 – Village Board Meeting – 7:00pm via ZOOM 
19 – Juneteenth 
20 – Father’s Day 
30 – Village Taxes Due 

July:
4 – Independence Day  
12 – Village Board Meeting – 7:00pm via ZOOM

2021 Hydrant Flushing Schedule 
The following is a schedule of the days the water mains and hydrants will be flushed. Residents will be notified if 

there is a change in this schedule. All hydrant flushing’s will occur on Saturdays between the hours of 7:00 AM to 4:00 
PM, weather permitting. Please mark these days on your calendar. 

 August 14, 2021
 November 13, 2021

It is recommended that you have bottled water available for drinking and cooking. We also 
advise you have several buckets of water available for flushing toilets and washing hands. We 

don’t recommend doing laundry at this time since the water could be brown and stain your laundry. 
In addition, during the winter months, residents with hydrants on their property are asked to 

clear the hydrants of snow, if possible, so the hydrants can be found by the fire department in case 
of a fire in the area. 

We are sorry for any inconvenience it may cause and thank you for your patience.

We Need You!! There is a lot going on in the Village… 
The Delanson Fire Department, the Village Zoning Board and  

the Duanesburg Volunteer Ambulance Corp (DVAC) all need volunteers! 

Please call the Fire Department Chief, Kevin Morrison at 518-657-9273  
to discuss becoming a member.  

For the Village Board positions, please call the Village office at 518-895-2199. 

Please contact DVAC at 518-895-2200 about volunteering. 

Please welcome our neighbor Dana Mesick to the team of folks working together for our 
community! Thank you to all our land board members for volunteering your time! 

There is great satisfaction in volunteering. Why don’t you give it a try? 

Bags at 
The road



FREE FOOD! 
FARMERS TO FAMILIES
Duanesburg YMCA  

Drive-thru Food Box Pick-up  

Wednesday: May 26, 2021   

9:30am-12:00pm 

221 Victoria Drive, Delanson, NY 12053  

The Capital District YMCA is providing our community access to the fresh 

and wholesome food we need during the COVID-19 national emergency.   

Each box is approximately 25lbs and contains the following: 

 Assorted fruits and vegetables

 Pre-cooked Meats/Protein

 Dairy: cheese, yogurt, and 1 gallon of milk

**Ingredients subject to changes based on availability**

Free and open to the community! 

JOIN US! 

CAPITAL DISTRICT YMCA 
Duanesburg Branch 
518.272.5900 x2200 
ratwell@cdymca.org  
www.CDYMCA.org 
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Memorial Day
On Memorial Day we honor our American Soldiers and remember their achievements, their 

courage, and their dedication. 
 To the service members and veterans here with us still, 

and those buried near, we thank you for our Freedoms. 
Without your fortitude and love of country, our nation, as 
we know it, could not have survived. 

On Memorial Day as we gather with family and friends, 
please be thoughtful of the Soldiers who gave their last full 
measure of devotion to our country, sacrificing everything 
so that we can gather to celebrate our freedoms. Please 
also keep the families of our Fallen in your thoughts, as they 
too, gave all and must now endure their life without their 
loved ones. 

We will never forget! 

God Bless our Troops and God Bless America!! 
Enjoy your Memorial Day and Thank a Veteran! 

Get more cluck 
for your buck! 

If you think our food is great, 
give us a call for your next event! 

518-708-1870

Come to the Delanson Fire Department on 
June 5 – Garage Sale Day 

 and try some of the delish food from  

Barbeque Delights Catering! 
2:00PM to 5:00PM 

Our recipes are authentic and time-tested. The ingredients are always fresh. The 
result? A menu that bursts with flavor. Our sides include fresh, locally-grown 

produce from Schoharie Valley farms, and we offer homemade salads, 
to complement our barbecued delights. 

Menu: 

Chicken/ribs/pulled pork $13 
includes slaw, roll, potato/fries 

add mac & cheese for $2 

Brisket w/mac and cheese $15 
includes slaw, roll, potato/fries 

Ribs $8  

Pulled pork $8 

Loaded nachos $10 

Loaded fries $10  

Loaded potato$6 

Loaded mac & cheese $8 

mozzarella sticks (6 pieces) $5
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The Village would like to compile a 

Memory Book
of stories from the villagers of the Village of Delanson for the 100th

Anniversary. If you grew up here, or if you have something to share, 
we’d love to interview you. Please call the office 518-895-2199 or email 
delansonhistorian@gmail.com and let us know what stories you have. 

Statewide Burning Ban! 
No OPEN burning 
March 15 – May 14 

Burning of leaves and  
brush is  

PROHIBITED in  
NYS at any time. 

The Village Law extends  
the burn ban to May 31. 

2021 Holiday Schedule Trash Pick-Up 

Pollard sold their waste disposal service to Advantage. You may have noticed Advantage has been picking 
up the trash and changing your recycling bins. They have a fleet of new trucks that will necessitate the use 
of cans that alleviate the need for crews to manually lift customers cans. This method will have a large 
impact on medical and workers compensation claims for that company. If you have questions or concerns 
about this change, please contact the Village at 518-895-2199 or call Advantage directly at 518-355-6615. 
We ask your patience while we work through this transition.  

Trash will still be picked up on Wednesday’s starting at 7:00AM with the following exceptions. 
The weeks of the following holidays, garbage collection will be delayed by one day and 

picked up on Thursdays instead of Wednesdays. 

Week of Memorial Day, May 31st –  
garbage will be picked up on Thursday, June 3rd

Week of 4th of July –  
there will be no change on our pick-up day. 

Week of Labor Day, September 6th –  
garbage will be picked up on Thursday, September 9th

Week of Thanksgiving Day, November 25th – 
there will be no change on our pick-up day. 

Week of Christmas Day, December 25th – 
there will be no change on our pick-up day. 

If you have any questions, please call Advantage at 518-355-6615. 

Welcome to the new residents of Delanson! Be sure to check in with the 
Village Clerk to make sure your records are updated and visit the website at 
www.delanson.net for important information about Village goings-on. You can 
also sign up for emergency email notifications, like water main breaks, etc.

Please welcome Sharlene Grenier to our Village 
Office staff as Deputy Village Clerk. Sharlene has also 

volunteered to adopt the Village parks and will be 
organizing the Village-wide garage sales! If you are 

interested in offering your time to help with 
beautification efforts, please contact the Village 

office at 518-895-2199.
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VILLAGE BOARD USUALLY MEETS SECOND MONDAY OF THE MONTH 7PM 
PLEASE JOIN US!  

In order to practice social distancing, until further notice, all Village meetings will be held via ZOOM. 

Phone: email: 

518-895-2199  / 518-895-2257 delansonmayor@gmail.com
518-256-6465
518-895-2199
518-895-2199

518-895-2199
518-895-2199

518-895-2199

518-495-7504

518-657-9273

518-895-8926
518-895-8859

518-895-9063

Title: 

Mayor 
Trustee/Deputy Mayor 
Trustee 
Treasurer/Village Clerk 
Deputy Clerk

Other 
Historian 
Web Guy 

Planning Board 
Chairman 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
Chairman 

Fire Department 
Fire Chief / Treasurer 
Asst. Chief 

Water Department 
Water Commissioner 
Assist. Water Comm. 

Building Permits 
Planning Board 

Animal Control 
Dog Control 

Contact: 

Gayle Gifford
Joshua O'Connor 
George "Bucky" Grenier 
Nicole O' Connor
Sharlene Grenier

Mary McLaughlin Bruce 
A. Barton

Daniel Lindh

Larry O'Connor

Kevin Morrison Aaron 
Kellerman

Jeff Iveson
Steve Micheli

Daniel Lindh, Chair

Darla Gulotta 518-860-3179

Other 
Delanson Post Office 518-895-8810

Garbage Pickup Advantage Disposal 518-355-6615

joshuadoconnor@outlook.com 
delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com 
delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com
delansonvillagedclerk@gmail.com

delansonhistorian@gmail.com 
delansonvillage@gmail.com

delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com

delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com 

delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com

delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com 
delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com

delansonvillageclerk@gmail.com

Spectrum Cable 866-321-2225
National Grid 800-642-4272
Duanesburg Town Clerk Jennifer Howe 518-895-8920 x 102 jhowe@duanesburg.net 
Going to dig in The Village? Call Digsafely at 811 & 811

Then call The Village 518-895-2199 Digsafely@delanson.net 

Village Officials Phone Numbers & Email Addresses 

Website designed and maintained by the voluntary efforts of Village resident Bruce Barton... the “web guy”! 
Newsletter designed by Village resident Mary McLaughlin

518-895-2199
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Village of Delanson 
PO Box 235 

Delanson, NY 12053 
www.delanson.net 

518-895-2199

What’s Inside? … 

 Important Upcoming Dates

 Village-Wide Garage Sale is on!

 Concerts at the Gazebo are on!

 Please slow down!

Summer is coming! 




